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Subject: Pressure Switches PC9, PM9

We have received several product reports regarding pressure switch problems on the 40”
modulating 95% furnaces. (Switch P/N S1-02435308000/SAP# 157719 upflow models &
S1-02435324000/SA P# 160209 downflow models)

Investigation into these issues and analysis of field returned switches have shown that the
fault code 3 is caused by high contact resistance on the electrical contacts within the
pressure switch. On each ignition cycle, the modulating furnace control ramps the draft
inducer blower up and down and verifies the pressure sensor and switch operation by
comparing the switch opening and closing points, as measured by the pressure sensor, to
the proper switch set point for that furnace model. If the electrical contacts within the
pressure switch body become contaminated with aforeign material, the switch may close
mechanically but may not close electrically at the calibrated set point, causing the control
to detect a pressure switch that is open when it should be closed. This will result in a 3-
flash error code, and the furnace control will not continue the ignition sequence.

To address this problem, the switch supplier has made a recent change to the switch
construction to add an industrial contact lubricant that prevents contamination from
adhering to the electrical contact surfaces. Testing has shown that this makes the contacts
many times more resistant to contamination by foreign substances. Pressure switches
with code dates of 0309 (third week of 2009) will have this new construction. Source 1
should begin to have a limited supply of the new switches available for shipment by
February 6™.

The contact contamination problem will not affect any of the NG33 models, even those
without the contact [ubricant on the pressure switch contacts. The contamination on the
contacts is usualy silicone carbide, the source of which is the silicone hose connected to
the switch. Silicone molecules outgas from the hose and migrate to the switch contacts,
eventually affecting the electrical connection. On the NG33 models, which do not have
closed burner boxes, there is no silicone hose on the side of the pressure switch in which
the contacts are located, and so there is no direct source for silicone contamination. The
problem will aso not affect previous single-stage or two-stage models, since those
models do not have pressure sensors that compensate for vent length and firing rate so
they always provide a pressure level that insures the contacts are cleaned mechanically on
each cycle.



This YS letter will provide a replacement pressure switch and one hour labor at the
dealersregistered DOA labor rate. Due to the nature of this issue, we recommend that the
deders replace the switches now, instead of waiting for them to fail. Make sure you
reference the Y S letter number when filing claims for thisissue.

For any units in distributor inventory, this YS letter will allow for replacement of the
pressure switch along with afair and reasonable allowance. Contact Mark Freund at 405-
419-66009 for prior authorization to submit the billing for reworking your inventory.

For repair parts in distributor inventory, contact your Source 1 account representative for
a Return Authorization of switches with code dates prior to 0309.

Mark Freund Robert Cabrera

Mark Freund Robert Cabrera
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